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Happenlng? Fore River Trip ~ Saturday, June 24, 2000

This is a Level 2 trip that will travel up the Fore
River from Portland Harbor. The trip will take place
in the afternoon to take advantage of a rising tide. We'll go through the culvert
under Outer Congress Street into the Fore River Bird Sanctuary. We'll wind
through the bird sanctuary, being careful not to disturb nesting birds. After reach-
ing the point where the boats can’t be paddled any further (not far from Congress
Street), we'll stop for snacks (bring some for yourself or some to share) and then
return along the route we came. Though the route is very protected, total mileage
traveled will be about 8 miles, hence the Level 2 designation. To sign up for the
paddle, contact Bill Ridlon at outdoors@gwi.net or (207) 799-5161.

Ft Williams Evening Paddle — Wednesday, June 28, 2000

This is a Level 2 paddle that will tour parts of southern Casco Bay while it
is still daylight, eventually arriving just off Fort Williams and the Portland Head
Light in Cape Elizabeth. The actual date of this paddle will be flexible until it's
known when and if the Portland Symphony Orchestra will be playing the Inde-
pendence Pops at Fort Williams with following fireworks. We'll float offshore
slighdy, listening to the end of the concert and watching the fireworks above us.
We'll return to shore when the fireworks have concluded. Please bring lighting
for your boat since we will be out well after sunset. To sign up for the paddle,
contact Bill Ridlon at outdoors@gwi.net or (207) 799-5161

Monhegan Three-Day Trip: Friday, July 28 — Sunday, July 30, 2000

This is a Level 3 trip open only to paddlers with open ocean experience or
a “Level 0” trip for those who would like to go to Monhegan with the paddlers
but would prefer to take the ferry rather than paddle. The trip involves an 8-mile
open water crossing to Monhegan with a total trip length of 12+ miles. We leave
from Port Clyde in the morning with a stop on an island about 4 miles out to
prepare for the next leg of the trip, which is the 8-mile open water crossing. In the
past, trip participants have experienced 4-foot seas, 20 knot wind, fog, and small-
craft advisories. We've also seen seals, puffins, and Minke whales.

There is no camping on Monhegan. You must make reservations at one of
the hotels on the island or at one of the Bed & Breakfasts. If you plan to join
the trip, check in early to be sure your skills are commensurate with the trip, if
you plan to paddle rather than ride the ferry, and then make reservations. Some
possible places for you to stay include:

The Monhegan House 800-599-7983 $$

The Trailing Yew $
The Island Inn $5% $

The Hitchcock House

If you're planning to take one of the ferries, here are the ferry contact numbers:

From: Port Clyde: 372-8848
New Harbor: 800-2-PUFFIN
Boothbay Harbor: 800-298-2284

To sign up for the trip, contact Chuck Jones at (207) 784-2721 or Bill Ridlon
at outdoors@gwi.net or (207) 799-5161
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Paddling the Web (by Bob Adedge)

The Southern Maine Sea Kayaking Network is
taking its first tentative step into the
information age. Dorry Shaw and I were
tasked by the SMSKN Board to look into
creating a SMSKN web page. Things were
not looking too good until Steve Winter
stepped in and gave us an introductory class
on website creation and set us up with a
prototype site to play around with. Since then
we have progressed far enough to post a few
items on the Internet and have started to plan
a SMSKN site. Steve has registered our
domain name, www.smskn.otrg, and has
created an Events List page where members
can post information on paddles and other
events. Steve is a computer professional and
teaches computer science at the University of
Maine in Augusta. One would expect to pay
thousands of dollars to a website designer for
the Events List page Steve gave us. We really
want to thank him for it and for all of the
assistance he has given us.

At the last Board meeting, we talked about
selecting a few people to serve as beta users to
try out the site and give us feedback while we
develop it. However, since we have Steve’s
database, 2 Message Board and the Calendar
working, we decided that there is enough
utility there to be of use by everyone now. So
we invite you to look in at www.smskn.ozg
from time to time to see how we are
progressing. We simply ask that you keep
your expectations low and your comments
constructive while we struggle to get this thing
going. Our plan is to start with simple utility
and plod toward elegance over time (please
note, foward indicates a direction, not a
destination.)

I should mention at this point that I have
been designated as the Webmaster. I am
uniquely qualified for the job because I am
not burdened with any pre-existing knowledge
of creating or running a website and therefore
I am not likely to fall into the same ruts as

someone that knows what he is doing. If you
have any suggestions or constructive
comments, or if you would like to be the
Webmaster, you can contact me at

bacchus@blazenetme.net or 442-9730.

By the time this newsletter is published, we
plan on having a Home Page, the Calendar
Page, the Events List and the Discussion Page
on our new site. One of the things that the
Home Page will do for us is to demonstrate
the difference between utilitarian and elegant.
The other thing it will do is to provide links to
the other pages. We will also probably throw
a picture on it just to show that we are
heading foward elegance.

Right now the Calendar Page is the same
calendar that Bob Murray maintains. It is the
one that is passed out at club meetings and
published in the Newsletter. We have simply
converted it into a format that can be
published on the website. In order to post an
event on the calendar you have to get the
information to Bob, he has to type it into the
program he is uses to generate the calendar
and then send the file to me. I will convert it
into an html document and upload it onto the
website. This will work all right for official
club paddles, but is a little unwieldy for spur
of the moment events. This takes us to the
Events List.

The Events List is intended for members to
post paddles, parties or other events that are
not on the calendar. I will try to transcribe
information about official paddles into the
Events List, but we will have to see how
scrupulous I am about getting that done. The
way the Events List works is that anyone can
post an event. For example, if you plan to
paddle off Bailey Island on Sunday and want
some company, you can post it on the Events
Database. You simply click on the link to the
Events List and then click on “Add your
Event” and then fill in the blanks. When you
post an event you enter a password (you can
make up any password you like) and then only
you can change the posting. That way you



can add additional information or cancel the
paddle if you need to. If you want to know
who plans on coming, you can omit the time
of the paddle and ask anyone to contact you
for specific information.

The Message Board is a “canned” site. A
company that displays advertisements on the
page provides it to us without any cost.
SMSKN does not endorse, recommend, or
even care what is being advertised. All we
care about is that the site is provided without
any cost. We considered having separate
boards to post general information, questions
and gear for sale, but decided that we are not
so latge an organization that the amount of
postings on the Message Board would
necessitate breaking them down into
categories. One thing that we ask is that your
message has something to do with kayaking or
SMSKN and not with Amway sales or your
views on the merits of the candidate running
for dog catcher in North Berwick.

Soon we hope to add other pages. One of the
first will be a page with links to sites that have
useful information for kayakers. There are
websites with local weather reports, current
conditions at the Casco Bay weather buoy,
tide tables, nautical charts, safety information,
kayak manufacturers, gear suppliers, online
kayaking magazines and on and on. There are
sites on the web now with pages of links to
even more kayaking sites, and we will link to
some of these link sites as well.

We will probably have an announcements
page with more detailed information about
upcoming SMSKN events. We can also
create pages with any information the
members think would be useful. For
example, a page could be created where we
compile a list of launch sites with descriptions
and directions on how to find them. We
could have a page with equipment reviews.
Pictures from club paddles would be nice. If
you have any thoughts on what would be
useful, send them to me.

Another category of things that could be
posted on the site might be generally
described as documents. This would include
newsletters, membership  applications,
recommended equipment lists, the club
bylaws, etc. One way to post this information
would probably be as .pdf files, which can be
read using Adobe Reader. .Adobe Reader can be
downloaded free off the Internet and we can
provide a link to the download site, but if you
have a slow connection to the Internet it can
take a while to download it. We might
arrange to provide the program on a disk if
Adbobe does not prohibit it and if there are not
too many people that cannot download the
program. I think this might be one of those
areas where constructive comments would be
in order.

Ultimately, I would like to see the
membership list maintained on the website.
Members would be able to access and edit
their own membership information online.
This may be a ways down the road primarily
because it involves a degree of difficulty that
the Webmaster can only cope with in his
dreams. Additionally, there is the problem of
privacy that will have to be worked out. Some
people that do not mind having their phone
number and address distributed to other club
members in the newsletter may not want that
same information published on the World
Wide Web. Like many other club websites,
ours wil not be password protected.
Password protection also involves a degree of
difficulty beyond our reach at this time. With
information being posted on the website,
privacy is an issue that we will all have to keep
in mind.

Remember that our first priority is paddling
the sea and not the web. Therefore, progress
on the website will vary inversely with the
temperature and the amount of sunshine on
the weekends. Hopefully it will have some
rough utility immediately and it will mature
with age.



Membership Application

I, (printed name) understand that sea kayaking involves significant
potential risks to my health and equipment, in part due to cold and/or turbulent water. I agree to assume these risks
in their entirety when participating in Network events. I also understand that while others may have skills and/or
knowledge greater than mine, they are not responsible for my will-being. I agree to inform my fellow paddlers of any
significant aspects of my physical condition or medical history that might increase the risk to myself or others. I give
my permission to participants to seek emergency medical treatment for me should I require it during a Network event.
I agree to exercise with my skill level, knowledge and experience.

I have read this statement and fully understand its content. Iam aware that I am releasing certain rights on behalf of
myself and my family in return for being permitted to participate in Network events. I totally and completely release
and absolve the Southern Maine Sea Kayaking Network, its members, its officers, and all trip/events participants from
liability of any sort relating to bodily injury or damaged equipment.

Name: Phone (home):

Address: Phone (work):

Town: _ State: Zip Code:
Experience level:

Comfortable paddling distance for day trip:

Type of boat: E-mail:

Winter Paddler? Midweek Paddler?

Emergency contact: Contact’s phone:

Signature: Date:

Please make checks for $15.00 payable to: Southern Maine Sea Kayaking Network
and Mail to: Southern Maine Sea Kayaking Network PO. Box 4794 Portland, Maine 04112-4794

continsed from page 1

and give a Greenland style paddle
a good wial. Pete recommends
a couple weeks, minimum, of
repeated paddling with one,
truly get the feel of it.

Since those of us who prefer
Greenland-style paddles realize
that most paddlers secredy wish
they were Greenland-style pad-
dlers and may not even know it
yet, we may have to offer another
class in the fall. I hear that the
Surgeon General may soon put
out a warning about the addictive
quality of paddling with a tongue
depressor, so do be cautious!

Thanks to Mark Daniele for
organizing this one!

Updates from

. “The Memorial Day paddle on Saturday 5/27
Past Trips

from Bethel Point turned out great. ~15 of us pad-
dled into Quahog Bay and landed on Snow Island - no
swimming this time though! And, believe it or not, it
was not too windy!! The B-B-Q afterwards, at Esther’s on Orr’s Island, was warm
and sunny with a terrific view, and it was nice to kick-back and just get to know
one another better. Let’s do this again later this summer.”

“Vinalhaven (7/15 - 7/22)is looking like it might become an annual week
for the club just as Stonington has. This is year 2; we've gone from 2 to
3 houses (some different, some the same). The ferry has a new system
which has gowen off t a good start and should make
car/boat transportation easier. The paddling is varied and plentiful; Lane’s
preserve is as advertised; the quarries for swimming amazing; hiking; biking;...
Food opportunities were cheap and excellent AND Vinalhaven truly has an island
feel to it. We had a blast and are all looking forward to this year’s trip. To find out
more information about housing rentals for year 3(?) contact Ray H, Carolyn W,
or Esther C.”








